
 
  

Principalõs Update:  
On Monday we will be starting a schoolwide weekly academic vocabulary program. This program 

utilizes extra time we build into our first period classes on Mondays (home base) to introduce 5 

academic vocabulary words per week. I will be sharing these words in the newsletter (see below) so 

you may use them at home.  

 

Studies have shown that early vocabulary development has a tremendous impact on academic 

achievement. Both the quantity of words used/spoken in the home and the quality of those words 

(complexity, specificity, breadth of vocabulary) affect student development and are good predictors of 

student success in school. Our goal at school is to create a system whereby students are exposed to 

academic vocabulary across their curriculum with the expectation students not only know the words, 

but own them and are able to understand and use them across multiple contexts. This reinforces good 

vocabulary development for all students while providing a structure for students with vocabulary 

deficits to improve while being supported schoolwide. 

 

Each week, teachers will teach the five words, which are always accompanied by an article on a high-

interest controversial topic. This week, for example, the topic is ñShould School be a Place for 

Debate?ò. These articles infuse the vocabulary throughout and the program contains several follow-up 

activities to provide students with opportunities to discuss with one another while using proper 

academic vocabulary. Because all students and all teachers in all classes are learning this vocabulary, 

students are sharing a common experience and are sure to be using this academic vocabulary 

throughout the week. 
 

Next weekõs academic vocabulary words: 
debate (noun)   a discussion of a problem where different sides are presented 

controversy (noun)   major disagreement or dispute among many people 

perspective (noun)   point of view, way of looking at things 

justify (verb)   to defend, explain, or show to be right 

bias (noun)    the belief that some people or ideas are better than others, prejudice 
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Wall of Fame: 
Each week teachers nominate students who exemplify scholarship and citizenship and their names are 

added to the ñWall of Fameò for the week. Congratulations to this weekôs Wall of Fame Students! We 

appreciate your hard work and your great attitude:  
 

Alyssa Butterfield, Delaney Browder, Alec MacDonald, Emily Horzen, Bryan Whitson, Adam 

Esquivel, Jasmine Hastings, Jackye Pina, Edgar Flores-Meza, Noah Clausen, Rozy Jones, Ashley 

Sirois, Mikie Larkin, Felix Solano, Jake Darway, Alek Naran, Emily Horzen, Edward Dyer, 

Jack Susank, Serena Stamford, Javime Rodriguez, Lucy Reed, Bryant Graciano, Ashley Picasso, 

Daniel Gonzalez, Sonia McSwain, Marcel DeMartini, Andrew Ayala, Aniah Walker  

 

Special congratulations to Emily Horzen whose name shows up twice on this list! If a studentôs name 

appears on here more than once or for more than one week, it means that student is doing great things 

in several classes. 
 

Laguna Middle School             John Calandro, Principal 
11050 Los Osos Valley Road San Luis Obispo, CA 93405  805-596-4055 

 

  

  

  



 

 

  

Around School:   
¶ Our yearbook class had an AMAZING guest speaker  

today, Lisa Maksoudian, taught us SOO much about  

photography and iphones and cameras. Students  

learned to look for Action, Reaction, and Emotion.  

We learned to use the Burst function for all moving  

people pics.. :-). We learned about lighting, good and  

bad and the ugly. Thank you to Lisa for coming in. We 

would love to have you back again!  

 

 

¶ Intramural Volleyball games begin at lunch on 

Thursday, Sept. 7. Our students are having a great time 

representing their home base classes in competition! 

 

¶ Mrs. Vujovich-Labarreôs classes heard from Andrea C. 

Wasko, MBA, and Meaghan Gilbert about ñThe 

Importance of Higher Education and Ways to Fund It.ò  

Andrea Wasko and Meaghan Gilbert are famous for their individual business achievements and 

dedication to our community. They talked to students about the history of money and financial 

literacy. Their appearance helped students plan for the future. These guest speakers were made 

possible through a grant from ñThe Pollination Project.ò  

 

¶ Mr. Laffinôs English classes had their first ñbook groupò meeting  

today. Students are reading books together in small groups so they  

can share the love of reading while learning how to analyze  

literature and build their skills with others. 

 

¶ Our first dance is Friday, Sept. 15 from 3:15-5:00pm. Students are 

invited to dance, watch movies, play games and have some delicious 

snacks in what is sure to be a blast! The leadership class kicked off  

the excitement for the dance with a flash mob at lunch. Permission  

slips for the dance can be found on our website or in the office and tickets will be on sale at 

lunches next week. 

 
 

Math Lab 
Math Lab is an opportunity for any student struggling in math to receive help from a math teacher.  

Math Lab will begin on Monday, August 28th, 2017 and will run on Mondays (August-Evans - room 

H3), Tuesdays (Mooney - room G3), and Wednesdays (Ou - room G13). Students who take the bus 

will be able to get on our late bus that picks up at 4pm Monday through Thursday. Students from any 

math class may attend any math lab any of the days it is open. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Around School (continued):   
¶ Our library has a brand new work space for students. Our incredible librarian, Mrs. 

Schwoerer worked hard to clear out a library work room so we could turn it into a place for 

students to collaborate. The new space has 4 work tables with whiteboard tops so students 

can jot down their ideas on the fly. There are 3 workstations with video monitors and 

Chromeboxes so student can share what they are working on on their chromebooks so it can 

be seen/edited/worked on by the whole group in real time. We will be holding a contest to 

name this new space in the coming days.  
 

A HUGE thank you to our PTA who funded the monitors, Chromeboxes, furniture and 

d®cor for this amazing new space. Students are excited to use this!  

Check out the before and after photos below! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

¶ Our elective classes are in full swing! Students in Family 

and Consumer Sciences had their first outing in the kitchen 

while our Industrial tech students worked with metal and 

how to join it using various rivets and welds. Our art classes 

have created some amazing line drawing sculptures and our 

band is beginning to sound great! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

Transportation Update s: 
LOVR AND MADONNA REPAVING:  
For those of you who were frustrated by the amount of traffic at pick-up on Thursday, please know the 

city is aware of it and has addressed the issues causing such a significant back-up just before pickup. I 

received a letter from one of the city engineers this week letting us know they were aware of the issues 

on Madonna road on Thursday and outlining the steps they had taken to address the issues. The city is 

working to be proactive in getting this project done in a timely and safe manner while impacting our 

schools as little as possible.  As always, please exercise patience and caution when travelling to and 

from school- our kids are precious.  
 

Safe Routes to Survey 
SLO Regional Rideshare, a division of SLO Council of Governments, is asking for your help in order 

to better understand travel patterns and transportation needs of SLO Countyôs K-12. The information 

gathered will be used to support applications for funding Safe Routes to School transportation projects 

and programs. The school with the greatest response rate as of December 31, 2017 will win a Bike 

Rodeo on Bike to School Day 2018! The survey can be found at: www.slosaferoutes.org 

 

Parent Volunteers 
We love having parents on our campus, but do ask that you let us know who you are when youôre 

coming on. In an effort to make it easier for parents to join in the fun at LAMS, we encourage 

parents to check out the ñVolunteerò link on our webpage (lams.slcusd.org) If you click this link: 

http://lamsvolunteer.weebly.com/you can see what volunteer opportunities we have available right 

now, and upcoming help that is needed at school. We will be using signup genius more and more as 

the school year goes on so teachers can ask for help from our amazing pool of talented parents. 

Please be sure to fill out the Volunteer information and Application packet. You can print it out from 

the link on the website. We look forward to seeing you at school! 

 

 

 
 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ 3ÉÔÅ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ .ÅÅÄÅÄȦ 
Speaking of parent volunteers, we are in need of parents to join the school site council. This 

councilôs primary function is to help create and approve our Single Plan for Student Achievement 

and to track progress on the goals set within that plan. The council will meet approximately 4 times 

this year and parents must be elected into the position. If you are interested, please send me an 

email with your name and a short bio I can put in next weekôs newsletter. Voting will take 

place online and/or by hand and the first meeting will take place on Monday, Sept. 21. 
 

Chaperones needed for Fridayõs Dance 
Hereôs what you need to know. Chaperoning the dance is WAAAAAYYYYY more fun than you 

think it would be. Itôs a really easy gig. Keep students safe while watching them have a great time. 

Your kid might be embarrassed youôre there, but theyôll secretly love it. 

 

Itôs wildly entertaining and we do have great kids. If youôd like to help, let us know by filling out 

the signup genius by clicking this link: 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0b4eadaf23a3f85-dance2 
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Student Safety: 
Parents, if your child rides a bike, scooter, skateboard, or unicycle to school (basically anything 

with wheels they are responsible for operatingé) THEY MUST WEAR A HELMET.  

With the extra traffic on our routes to school and the limited road space, travel to and from school 

can be dangerous if students arenôt using proper bike lanes or are not obeying the rules of the road. 

I have had reports from parents that students are darting in and out of traffic or are violating traffic 

laws on Oceanaire and LOVR. Please take the time this weekend to review the laws with your 

children and BE SURE THEY WEAR A HELMET- IT IS THE LAW. 

 

TEXT A TIP 
Did you know that Laguna Middle School has a Text-a-tip line where kids and parents can 

communicate directly to the school any issues of concern to or about our students. Information on 

the text-a-tip line is anonymous and is taken seriously. In the past, the text-a-tip line has been used 

to help students who were suicidal or involved in dangerous or unhealthy situations to receive the 

care they needed.    

Text-a-tip ( LAMS  only) 562-0B1Z  (562-0219) 
 
We know there are times when students and parents have issues beyond the schoolôs reach as well. 

Fortunately, there are many ways for people to receive help in our community. If you or someone 

you know needs support, try one of the following crisis hotlines: 

 
SLO Hotline      (800)783-0607    

or Text LISTEN or HELLO to 741741 

 

www.AlexProject.org Lifeline:    1-800-273 TALK (8225) 

 

SLO County Mental Health Managed Care & Mental health Evaluation Team (MHET)  
(800)838-1381 

SLO Hospice      (805)544-2266 

Transitions Mental Health Association  (805)540-6500 

Community Counseling Center    (805)543-7969 

Gay and Lesbian Alliance (GALA)   (805)541-4252 
 

http://www.alexproject.org/


  

 The Laguna Middle School Leadership Class is gearing up for a Barn Auction Fundraiser. Leadership class 

is an opportunity for our students to learn how to be ambassadors for their school and community. We are 

reaching out to our wonderful community to help support our California Gold Ribbon Middle School here 

in San Luis Obispo. 

 

This event will be held on Saturday, October 7, 2017, from 5:30-7:30, at the Rourke Barn at the corner of 

Foothill and LOVR and will feature a silent and live auction. We are asking for your help in making this 

event a great success by donating goods and/or services that can be included in our auction. We are also 

happy to accept financial donations. Checks can be made out to LMS PTA. The money raised will go 

specifically toward subsidizing the cost of leadership conference trips, along with other school activities. 

With each donation you add to the success of this event and to the success of our school. Our deadline for 

donated items is Friday, September 29, 2017. 

 

Any business, individual or family with donations totaling at least $100 will receive special recognition at 

the event, and on our program. Any business, individual or family whose donations raise at least $250 will 

also receive recognition on Laguna Middle Schoolôs website. 

 

Arrangements for donation pick-up can easily be made by using contact information below, or donations 

can be dropped off at Laguna Middle School in the front office. 

 

Thank you for your support! 

Elise St. John Laguna Middle School Auction Committee  

Contact info: elise.stjohn@gmail.com  (805) 215-3551 
 

http://www.auctria.com/auction/LagunaBarnBash2017
mailto:elise.stjohn@gmail.com


  

Mondays: 9:00am-3:50 
Tuesdays-Fridays:  

7:30am-3:50pm 

What a GREAT group  of 

students! We enjoy our 

Fridayôs together in the library 

reading, sharing and learning! 

 

Coming Soon to Your Library!  

When you receive written messages from students such as, ñI 

Love This Placeò and ñI        the Library,ò you canôt help but 

smile and feel good about progress towards learning. Students 

are motivated, enthusiastic and eager to jump in and give their 

new collaborative learning space a try! A few 8th grade 

students gave it a spin while working on math homework and 

were beaming from the experience. Learning with others 

makes learning FUN and builds lifelong social skills.  

 

Stay tuned for info on the 

grand opening and our school-

wide contest to give the space 

a catchy name! A huge shout 

out of appreciation to our 

awesome PTA for supporting 

our new collaborative space! 

The room is just about ready 

for ALL of our students to 

create, invent, discover and learn together. 

Itôs a great day when you realize all 820 students have visited and 

explored our library! 
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IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE 

 

 Monday, Sept 11   Math Lab 3:00-4:00 H-3 

  

 

 Tuesday, Sept 12   Math Lab 3:00-4:00 G-3 

       ASB Elections Assembly 3
rd

 period 

GSA 3-3:50 E-5 

       Mock Trial auditions after school E-6 

       Cross Country practice 3:15-4:30 Lower field  

 

Wednesday, Sept 13 Math Lab 3:00-4:00 G-13 

   

 

 Thursday, Sept 14    Girls Volleyball vs. Mesa 3:30 & 4:30pm Home 

Builderõs Club G-14 3-4pm 

       Intramural Volleyball Gym, Lunch 

  

 

 Friday, Sept. 15      Spirit day- wear your Hawaiian garb!  

Welcome Back Dance 3:15-5pm MPR 

Intramural Volleyball Gym, Lunch 

 

  

 

PTA News 
This week, the PTA awarded just under $10,000 in grants to teachers so they could continue to 

provide amazing activities and resources for our students. From PE equipment to programmable 

robots, our teachers are always looking for ways to enhance the education of our students.  

The PTA is also sending out a sign-up genius with a few ñwish listò items and would love for 

parents or community members to contribute. 

 

If youôd like to join PTA or donate, look for an opportunity to be sent home soon. If you have 

questions or would like to get more involved, PTA Meetings will be the second Wednesday of 

every month and will take place from 6-7 in our staff room. All are welcome. We currently have a 

small but mighty group and would love to have a much more robust group. Please join us!  

 

We are looking for volunteers for both class reps and chairs to fill vital positions like Teacher 

Appreciation Week, 8th Grade Dance, Membership Coordinator, and Student and Staff 

Recognition. If you, or anyone you know would be a good fit for these positions, please contact 

our PTA president Shay Stewart at shaymstewart@gmail.com 

 

NEXT MEETING: WEDNESDAY, OCT. 4, 2017 6pm IN THE STAFF LOUNGE 
  

 



 
 
 
Encuesta para padres 2017  
 
El Rideshare Regional de SLO, una división del Consejo de gobiernos de SLO, está pidiendo 
su ayuda para entender mejor los patrones y las necesidades de transporte del Condado 
de SLO K-12. La información recopilada se utilizará para apoyar las solicitudes financieras 
para rutas seguras a la escuela, programas y proyectos de transporte escolar. ¡La escuela 
con la mayoría de respuestas a esta encuesta a partir del 31 de diciembre de 2017 va a 
ganar un Rodeo de bici en bici en el día escolar 2018! 
 
La encuesta la puede encontrar en :  

www.slosaferoutes.org  
Cualquiera y todas las respuestas se mantendrán en anonimato para proteger su identidad. 

 
Si usted tiene preguntas o prefiere llenar una copia impresa de la encuesta, no dude en 
contactar con Sarah Trauger, la Coordinadora del programa de transporte compartido por 
correo electrónico o por teléfono: strauger@rideshare.org o (805) 781-1385. 
 
Parent Survey 2017  
 
SLO Regional Rideshare, a division of SLO Council of Governments, is asking for your help 
ÉÎ ÏÒÄÅÒ ÔÏ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄ ÔÒÁÖÅÌ ÐÁÔÔÅÒÎÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÒÁÎÓÐÏÒÔÁÔÉÏÎ ÎÅÅÄÓ ÏÆ 3,/ #ÏÕÎÔÙȭÓ +-
12. The information gathered will be used to support applications for funding Safe Routes 
to School transportation projects and programs. The school with the greatest response 
rate as of December 31, 2017 will win a Bike Rodeo on Bike to School Day 2018! 
 
The survey can be found at:  

www.slosaferoutes.org  
Any and all answers will be kept anonymous in order to protect your privacy. 

 
If you have any questions or would prefer to fill out a paper copy of the survey, please feel 
free to contact Sarah Trauger, Rideshare Program Coordinator, by e-mail or telephone: 
strauger@rideshare.org  or (805) 781 -1385 . 
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